
	
	Please reply to: 
Information Governance Team



Torbay Council



Town Hall, 



Castle Circus



Torquay, TQ1 3DR

	
	My ref:
	CSpn2011

	
	Your ref:
	

	
	Telephone:
	01803 204767

	
	Fax:
	01803 201175

	
	Website:
	www.torbay.gov.uk/fair-processing

	
	E-mail:
	dataprotection@torbay.gov.uk

	
	Date:
	April  2011


Dear 

This letter is for information only and you do not have to take any action.

The Government asks us every year to send them information about young people who we visit. We will send this to the Department for Education (DfE) in files called the “SSDA903” and the Children in Need Census. This letter is to let you know we must send this information, what we send, how it will be used and who you can contact about it.
You know that we keep information about you and your family very private, and the Government will keep this information private too, using a secure electronic system. Torbay Council will not tell them your name and they won’t contact you about the information we send them. They will look at information from schools too, to try and see how young people are doing.

The Government are trying to work out how much money they should spend on Children’s Services and Schools, how well these services are performing and work out what they should be doing next to improve the lives of young people in need.  To help in this, the Government’s Chief Statistician might share some information with researchers, but your identity would be kept secret. They might also share some information if they have to by law.

For further details, see www.torbay.gov.uk/fair-processing or to see the kind of information we send, go to http://www.education.gov.uk/researchandstatistics/childrenandyoungpeople/childrenlar
or you contact the Department for Education directly:
Public Communications Unit
Department for Education
Sanctuary Buildings
Great Smith Street
London
SW1P 3BT

Website: 
www.education.gov.uk 

email:

info@education.gsi.gov.uk  

Telephone:
0870 000 2288
If you require more information about how Torbay Council and/or the Department for Education store and use this data please go to the following websites:

http://www.teachernet.gov.uk/management/ims/datamanagement/privacynotices/pupilsdata/

http://www.teachernet.gov.uk/management/ims/datamanagement/privacynotices/pupilsdata/thirdpartyorgs/
You have the right to know what information we are sending, and for that information to be looked after properly under the Data Protection Act. If you want us to tell you what we have sent, please contact the Information Governance Team at the address at the top of this letter or contact the Department for Education using the details above.
Information Governance Team
Torbay Council

Schools and services for children and young people ● social care and housing ● recycling, waste disposal and clean streets ● community safety ● roads and transportation ● town planning ● tourism, harbours and economic regeneration ● consumer protection and licensing ● leisure, museums, libraries and arts 

If you require this in a different format or language, please contact me

